EVERETT MOUNTAINEERS

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

             MEETING

cost
Date: February 18, 2016
ATTENDEES: Ed Andrews, Joee Elsholz, Joel Heidal, Bern Lamarca, John Sadro, Jodi Stebbins, Carrie Strandell, Matt Vadnal, Lee Wilcox, Bruce Wolverton
Meeting started at 7:00pm

Matt handed out Mountaineers Handbook put together by Chris Williams

AGENDA:
Banquet  - Carrie Strandell
· Already booked for November 5, 2016 at the Embassy Suites in Lynnwood

· They accommodate non-profit

· They allow advance booking

· More expensive but a nicer and new venue

· Banquet 2015 was overbudget by $50

· Banquet 2016 will be overbudget by $373.20, which could change
· Proposal for a fundraising project to supplement the Banquet expenses

· Raffle during the Banquet, Salmon Bake

· Need a volunteer for the fundraising, someone who has fundraising experience

· Predicted expenses for Banquet 2016 - $2800

· Every ticket sold is subsidized; so the more tickets sold, the more it will cost the Committee

· Cost per ticket for 2016 is $36

· Need help to work on the Program

· Need help in Publicity

· Request that each committee encourage participation from their members
· Each committee send a representative and pay for the representative’s ticket with money from the committee’s funds

· Executive Committee should provide all branch officers free tickets from Administrative funds

· Matt to put a line item on the Branch Admin Budget – Volunteer Recognition

· Ask the Excomm to invite  the PC officials and officers from the other branches

· Contracted 120 people; $51 person but only  charging $36/person, $15 subsidized

· Other issues:

· Mary Hsue getting too many email blasts

· Suggested that committee chairs get together and consolidate notices to send as one email blast

· Matt was not aware that other committees are sending email blasts to Mary

Past meeting minutes approved.

GENERAL ISSUES – Matt Vadnal

· March 2 – Gear Grab and Potluck; speaker Craig Romano
· April 6 – Hikefest

TREASURER’S REPORT – Jodi Stebbins

· Audit completed in the Mountaineers books

· FYE 2015 - $7,107.20 higher; to be added to the capital fund

· General ledger for October, November, December 2015 status

· Income balance remaining - $25,626.12. which are basically the course fees. Income - $41,154.42 less Expense - $15,529.30
· Headquarters (HQ) wants to increase income by 10% every year; increase the cost of courses

BACKCOUNTRY/AVALANCHE – Lee Wilcox
· AIARE course fees to keep our instructors certified and new instructors have gone way up

· Oyvind has been teaching the course for free

· Need to have a committee meeting and get people involved
· Oyvind, Mike and Lee run the program through email
· Avalanche course graduates – 50

· Backcountry course – 4 students; 2 instructors

· Student/instructor ratio requirement from PC – 6:1

NORDIC SKIING – Matt Vadnal
· Class is smaller this year with 18 students

· Course was successful

· Create a Winter Travel course that combines Nordic Skiing and Snowshoeing but students have the option of taking one or both

SNOWSHOE -  Joel Heidal

· Course doing great

· Number of students not available

SCRAMBLING – Joel Heidal

· 21 registered; 20 showed up at the first meeting, 1 potential student from Seattle
HIKING – Ed Andrews

· Committee meeting – March 24

· Hiking seminar – May 

PROGRAM CENTER EVERETT – Bruce Wolverton

· Bruce, Mary, Matt and Geoff Lawrence meeting – talked about where we want to go, how we are going to form a committee to get things planned out
· Need to schedule a meeting with Mike Palmer

· Fix up the back room at Summit Everett, rent it for meeting space

· Rooms and hallways painted

· Getting great response from Daniel regarding LOTM on NTD regarding assistance

· We will be working on the Three O-clock Rock trail for NTD 2016

· Geoff Lawrence, who will be the next President, is full committed to make the PC Everett happen
· Parking problem at Summit Everett

· Bruce and Matt to talk to Mike

· Change Membership Meeting to Mountain Open House

METRICS – How do we measure our organization’s success - Matt Vadnal

· Branch membership number

· Number of students that are coming back to take other courses

· Number of instructors; number of new instructors

· How many events; attendance at these events

· Our branch is doing well

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Next meeting on April 21, 2016
